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PO Box 3067  •    La Grande OR 97850
_______________________________________________________________
November 18, 2015

Attorney General Ellen Rosenblum

Oregon Department of Justice 

1162 Court Street NE 

Salem, OR 97301-4096
Dear Attorney General,

The Oregon Library Association is concerned about the recently revealed digital surveillance of Oregonians using the Black Lives Matter hashtag on social media. 
Our concern arises from our closely held belief in intellectual freedom and freedom of speech.  From our perspective, it is unacceptable for the State of Oregon to conduct surveillance on Oregonians simply for expressing their political viewpoint or being involved with social action.  Social media opens up many more avenues for dialogue encouraging people who may not otherwise be involved in discussions that are shaping our communities.

We recognize that intellectual freedom issues can emerge from all layers of our society.  This surveillance of digital discussions is an example of such an issue.  Consequently, we support others in the state who expect the curtailment of the digital surveillance program in the Oregon Department of Justice.  Additionally, we encourage the Department to reach out to those who were victims of this violation of their right to free speech, apologize and engage in a more productive dialogue about civil rights activities in Oregon.

Sincerely,

Jane Corry,

OLA President






